

Arthur & Mary Alice Ivey

Jr. Dos de Mayo 363

Urb. San Carlos

Huancayo, Perú

011-51-64-21-21-52 E-mail: <u>acivey@mindspring.com</u> Website: <u>www.iveymission.org</u>

November 30, 2014

"Many, Lord my God, are the wonders you have done, the things you planned for us. None can compare with you; were I to speak and tell of your deeds, they would be too many to declare." Psalm 40: 5 (New International Version)

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Grace and peace to you from God our Father and from the Lord Jesus Christ. We praise the Lord God for all He is doing in our lives and in the ministry here in Peru, for filling us with His Holy Spirit to guide and direct each of our steps, and for pouring out His grace upon us through His precious Son, Jesus Christ. We hope and pray that He has been blessing you wonderfully during this past month and that your life has been filled with His glorious riches and mercy.

We hope that everyone had a nice Thanksgiving. We have so many things to be thankful for that we could never list everything. Praise the Lord that Mary Beth and Oscar have legal custody of their kids, now. We are deeply grateful for Forrest Shealy, who represented them and got the case dismissed. We are thankful that Jesus has provided us with another house in Peru. Also, we are thankful for our precious children and grandchildren, our supporters who pray for us, our Peruvian workers and friends, and most of all, for the Lord Jesus Christ, who saved us and has given us true happiness in Him and a real purpose in life.

In November, part of our Anapati team, Jorge, Luis, and César visited us for 10 days to coordinate with Arthur for the work next year and to raise money to buy the Paneton (Christmas bread) and hot chocolate for the Christmas celebration with the Ashaninkas in Boca Anapati. Jorge returned later in the month with David, David, Norma, and Zulema, who will also be working in the Ashaninka communities. We are also planning on adding at least two more workers to the team in January, Yenet and Josué. Please pray that Jesus will continue to move in a great way in the hearts of the Ashaninkas, and that He will use the missionary team to minister to them.

Beto, Arthur, and Mary Alice conducted basic leadership workshops in Castillo Grande and Cayhuana approximately 12 hours north of Huancayo. Both workshops seemed to go well. We were very happy to have Brayan, Sarvia's son, in the workshop in Cayhuana. Sarvia leads several discipleship groups in Panao, and came to the missionary training event that the Mission Society held two years ago. Brayan was very interested in participating and learning how to disciple others, as well as Dante, Dora, Dora Liz, and Epifania. Please pray that God will encourage all of the participants to begin their own discipleship groups in the future.



Leadership workshop group in Castillo Grande

Leadership workshop group in Cayhuana

Mary Alice has begun to help Nancy, who is a Kid's Club teacher in the club in San Pedro de Saños, to learn how to teach small children. Please pray for wisdom for Mary Alice and Nancy as they work together to prepare lessons for these precious children. When we are in Huancayo, Mary Alice is continuing to teach the choreographies to Kid's Club teachers, as well.



Mary Alice and the dance leaders at the Kid's Club in San Pedro de Saños.

Arthur is still busy designing and building a prototype of a solar dryer to dry cacao. Moisés has been a really big help to Arthur in this process, and we are very thankful for him. Please pray that God will continue to give His wisdom to Arthur as he works on the dryer that will dry the chocolate beans on the farm. Arthur is also doing the yearend inventory of all the medicines, supplies and equipment, and discipleship books for the ministry, as well as a number of other small tasks.



Willy, Arthur, and Moises working on the Cacao Dryer.

Arthur was privileged to teach the parents at a school called "Itctus Cristo Salvador." Javier Palomino, who taught our children for years in Colegio "El Camino", invited Arthur to come and teach. The Holy Spirit used Arthur, as he shared the true gospel, which is having faith in the Lord Jesus Christ and nothing more. He shared that if we are not careful, we can be deceived by people who preach a false gospel, so it is very important that we truly know the Lord Jesus Christ. We are praying that many parents accepted the Lord Jesus Christ for the first time.

Arthur and Mary Alice were blessed to have the opportunity to pray for two people using the SOZO prayer method. By participating in this prayer, most people can hear God speaking to them through their heart, and it amazes them. We are also blessed to hear that a number of our leaders are using this prayer tool in their respective areas of ministry. We have been discussing and praying about how and when we could include a workshop in 2015 to train additional workers to use this technique.

We pray that each of you will have a wonderful Christmas filled with the love, joy, and peace of the Lord Jesus Christ.

Please be in prayer for each one of our workers and for each one of the ministries and projects, the discipleship ministry, the evangelism and church planting ministry, the prayer ministry, and the work to self-sustain these ministries.

Please give praise to the Lord for bringing us additional persons called to be part of the missionary team in Peru. Covenant with us to continue in prayer for the young adult leadership team. Please pray for the leaders of the churches in Peru, and for their spiritual protection and growth in the Lord Jesus. Also be in prayer for Ash and Audra McEuen, Martin and Tracy Reeves, Louise Reimer, Theresa Anderson, Tim and Jennifer Goshorn, Paul and Kelly Wiegert, and their families. All are missionaries with the Mission Society that currently work in Peru. Please pray for our safety as we travel, and that we will boldly speak God's Word wherever we go.

We pray that Jesus will continue to give you hope to live each day for Him, and we also pray that God is drawing you closer and closer to Him every day. God bless you. We love you.

Yours in Christ.

Arthur and Mary Alice Ivey

The Mission Society Missionaries to Peru

Dethur and Mary alice

P.S. We praise the Lord Jesus for providing through each and every one of you. We reached the monthly giving level that we need right now to sustain the ministry here. Please pray that we can maintain this level through the coming months. If you feel led to help financially support the Peru ministry, you can give using the following link that will give you different options for giving:

http://themissionsociety.org/connect/connectmissionaries/people/ivey,

or you may send a check made payable to "The Mission Society" to the address below with a reference on the memo line "Ivey Support 0254"

The Mission Society

P.O. Box 922637 Norcross, Georgia 30010-2637

If you received this email by mistake or no longer wish to receive it, please just reply to it with the word "remove" in the subject line. Thank you.